
 

 

Memorandum 

To: Santaquin City Mayor and City Council  

From: Chief Rodney Hurst 

cc: Norm Beagley 

Date: February 27, 2025 

Re: Budget Amendment 

The tragic events that affected our city last May remain in our collective memory. On or around 
May 16, 2025, the name of the deceased employee will be permanently inscribed on both the 
State Police Officer Memorial and the Federal Police Officer Memorial in Washington, D.C. 
These memorials serve as the law enforcement equivalent to the distinguished veterans' 
memorials in the nation’s capital. 

 

Over the past ten months, employees of the Santaquin City Police Department, along with local 
business owners, have worked diligently to raise funds to ensure the Hooser family and nine 
Santaquin City Police Officers can attend this significant honor. Through these efforts, we 
successfully raised sufficient funds to fully cover the costs of the trip to Washington, D.C., 
without utilizing any dedicated allocations from the police budget. 

 

This budget amendment will consolidate and transfer the raised funds to the appropriate 
expenditure account. 

 


